
Advisory Board 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of January 6, 2016.  The meeting took place in the 
Community Room of the Nantucket Police Station, 4 Fairgrounds Road, 
Nantucket, MA 02554. Members of the Board present were: Robert DeCosta, 
Matt Fee, Rick Atherton, Tobias Glidden, Dawn Hill Holdgate and Karenlynn 
Williams.  Chairman DeCosta opened the meeting at 6:11 p.m.  
 
Announcement: Public Input and Participation to Determine Feasibility and 
Service Scenarios for Year-Round Fixed Route Public Transit Service.  Paula 
Leary, NRTA Administrator announced the NRTA has embarked upon a year-
round transit study with consultants AECOM.  The first and most crucial step is 
public participation to demonstrate that year round service is needed and wanted 
by the community.  Ms. Leary stated there is already excitement within the 
community about this and even before the public outreach campaign officially 
kicked off this week over 400 on-line surveys were completed.  The public can 
participate through the on-line survey through January 15th or by attending the 
open house style interactive public meetings being held at the Boys and Girls 
Club on Monday, January 11th from 6:30-8:30 pm or Tuesday, January 12th from 
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Ms. Leary stated a final report would be presented in late 
February or early March.  Tobias Glidden asked if this would be ready to go 
before Town Meeting next year.  Ms. Leary stated that it was possible. 
 
There being no other business before the Authority Mr. DeCosta moved 
adjournment at 6:14 p.m.; seconded by Mr. Fee.  So voted and adjourned. 
 
Approved: March 16, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


